

# Minutes

## Māpua Waterfront Area Masterplan Working Group

**Date and Time:** Monday 18 May 2020, 6.00 pm

**Venue:** Zoom

**Present:** David Martin – Chair  
David Scott – Tamaha Sea Scouts  
Debbie Lavery – Māpua & Districts Business Association  
Daren Horne – Te Ātiawa Iwi Trust  
Naomi Aporo – Ngāti Rārua  
Martyn Barlow – Māpua Boat Club  
Marion Satherley – Māpua & Districts Coommunity Association  
John Fountain – Friends of Māpua Waterfront  
Tom Watkins

**In attendance:** Councillor Anne Turley – Tasman District Council  
Mark Johannsen – Property Services Manager, Tasman District Council  
Richard Hollier – Reserves & Facilities Manager, Tasman District Council  
Mike Kininmonth – Māpua & Districts Community Association

Meeting opened at 6.05 pm

**1. Welcome**

Karakia: Daren Horne.

**2. Apologies**

None received

**3. Minutes of last meeting – 20 April 2020.**

**Moved:**

**That the minutes from the 20 April 2020 meeting be accepted as a true and correct.**

**Carried**

**4. Ngaio Reserve**

Richard Hollier sent Naomi Aporo a copy of the Heritage Report. Steve Richards is ready to lodge HNZ application.

---

Naomi Aporo talked to Kura Stafford – Ngati Tama and just connected with Ngati Kuia.

Daren Horne has not had a chance to consider as he's been working in Civil Defence response to C-19.

Project is still on schedule – HNZ to be lodged following iwi comments. Hoping that it will go through quickly. Know that HNZ are flooded with applications currently. Statutory process circa one month. Tender documents underway.

Funding in budget 19/20 - \$85,000.

Second amount in AP for next year 20/21(subject to approval).

Programme on Reserve Management Plan (RMP) has moved out towards the end of the year.

## 5. **Grossi Point**

Discussion document circulated by letterbox drop. Email address for feedback has about 12 replies. There are two processes to follow:

- a) Submissions in Waimea/Moutere RMP;
- b) Inclusion in LTP process.

Update the discussion document in light of submissions, e.g, roll over mounds to be better described, including the erosion history (provided earlier by Richard Hollier).

Then circulate more widely than just Tahi Street group.

Cr Anne Turley suggested maybe put in Newsline and in Mapua Library.

Debbie Lavery suggested noticeboard at Mapua 4 Square and a Rural Post drop.

Naomi Aporo – TDC website should be clear that the work is a joint community initiative. Also publicise in Coastal News and on Facebook.

Community Hall is also a focal point.

Subgroup to meet again to organise communications. Given C-19 situation need to be respectful of peoples' situations and allow, say, three months for responses.

Naomi Aporo – should be communications back to Tahi Street residents and actions going forward.

David Martin will provide a summary document to the 12 people that replied.

Tom Watkins – group seems to have picked up the need to get information to and from the community.

Community needs evidence of opinions being sought and heard.

John Fountain – last point about feedback is important. Had concern that the Group would never be seen as having some independence of process. Discussion re conflicts of interest alluded to in Tom's paper.

---

John advised that he was going to resign from the Group and there was no one prepared to be an alternate. The Executive of Friends of Mapua are unanimous in the decision.

The Chair expressed surprise at this decision and thanked John and his predecessor for their valued contribution to the Group.

Daren provided karakia to close the meeting.

Meeting closed at 7.00pm

**Next meeting: 22 June 2020 at 7.00 pm**

#### Action Log – 18 May 2020

Action	Assigned to:
<b>Archaeological report</b> To be submitted to HNZ	RH
<b>Fire Report - re Access Golden Bear</b> Report on outcomes of access with regard to fire engineers report.	MJ

Confirmed